All Council members with the exception of Sam Crouch were present at the March 21, 1984, meeting of the Haymarket Town Council when it began at 8 p.m.

After the customary prayer, Mr. Charles Gaadt, Clerk of the Court, wwore in three members of the Board of Zoning Appeals, they were; Michael Krebs, Glenwood Bear and Roberta Ainesly. Next Mr. John Knight from the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development gave a talk on the Powers and Duties of the Board of Zoning Appeals. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said; minutes of the February meeting were read and approved, Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of @21,039.54 in the General Account and \$1,017.15 in Revenue Sharing at the end of February.

Mayor Gilbertson read several letters, one was from the Registar's Office asking whether Haymarket wanted to use the voting machine for the Town Elections or paper ballots which would be a lot cheaper. Councilman Orndoff made a motion to use paper ballots, seconded by Councilman James Gossom and unanimously approved. The nest letter was from Mr. Thedore Reuter from Reuter Laboratories. He is interested in building nine Town Houses on some land they own behind Gainesville School for employees of Reuter Laboratories. Mrs Gilbertson gave the letter to Dennis Wyre and the Planning Commission. Mr. Wyre was going to sent Mr. Reuter a copy of Haymarket's Sub-Division Ordinance.

Craig and Janice Osborn received a business permit to open a Printing Store to be known as C.L.C. Printing in Gossom's old Hardware Store. The motion was made by Councilwoman Bean, seconded by Councilwoman Crewdson, and approved. Ben Heinzinger received a business license for a Heavy Truck Facility on Orndoff's property. The motion was made by Mrs Bean and seconded by Councilman James Gossom and approved.

In other items of business; Councilwoman Anne Smith had spoken to both Mr. Bass and Mr. Lane about cleaning up their property Mr. Lane told her he hadn't been able to do much about his property due to the weather. Officer Fasick will stop by and talk to Mr. Lane. Miss Smith had also talked to Mr. Coma about the air conditioning in Town Hall and he informed her he might have to come out to fix it.

Dennis Wyre told of signs needed rom Jefferson St. to the Railwoad Tracks because of speeding automobiles and children in the area. Councilwoman Lois Crewdson made a motion to have 2 signs "Children Playing" to be put up facing each direction. Mr. Gossom seconded it and it was approved.

Mr. Stanton suggested to Council that an iron pipe be put on Mr. in front of Mr. Wyre's property for the elimation of excess water. "r. Green added that it would be better to put in a concrete one. The price, etc., of doing it will be looked into.

Councilman Gossom stated that the work to be done on the ceiling in Town Hall would take 2 or 3 days.

It was agreeded that Mr. Allison should sell Town tags again this year. Also Mr. Orndoff made a motion that Mr. Allison be paid \$20 for the clean up work he did in Town Hall shich was approved.

Two items were tabled until the April meeting, they were; 1. the schedule of fees for building and 2. that the salaries of Council members be raised from \$10 to \$30 monthly, also Mr. Stanton suggested that the others be raised to \$75 a month.

At 9;25 p.m., Councilwoman Lois Crewdson made a motion under section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia to go into Executive Session to discuss Police Matters, this was seconded by Councilwoman Bean and unanimously approved.

Mr. Orndoff made a motion at 9;35 p.m. to go back into regular session, seconded by Miss Smith.

In regular session, Mrs Crewdson made a motion to purchase radar equiptment for the amount of \$1,435. to aid Officer Fasick in his work, this was seconded by Miss Smith and approved.

With norfurther business, the March meeting adjourned at 9;37 p.m.

Respectifully Summitted;

DOROTHY KELEER TOWN CLERK

approved;

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.